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Welcome to Issue 1 EQUALITY MATTERS, the Newsletter that brings you news and views from Manchester Branch SOGs. 





What are SOGs?





SOGs are Self Organised Groups of members within UNISON, eg Women, Black, Disabled, LGBT, Young and Retired, who come together to share common concerns in a safe and supportive environment.  





In addition to group discussions, the activities of SOGs might involve campaigning and organising events around specific issues members are particularly passionate about.





EQUALITY MATTERS is a quarterly newsletter for you, about you and that we want you to enjoy and contribute to.





We hope you like it.





Sonia Stewart


Branch Equality Officer
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MESSAGE FROM THE BRANCH SECRETARY





'I am delighted to see the launch of EQUALITY MATTERS and to have an opportunity to include a message of support.  Equalities and support for Self Organisation has always been an important part of UNISON since it was formed.





It has never been more important than now that trade unionists ensure equality is at the heart of what we do. The last five years of coalition government has seen massive attacks on public services and those who rely upon them. These cuts have disproportionately impacted particularly upon Black, Disabled, LGBT and Women members.





The recent Budget has shown we are in for worse in the next five years. The proposed £12 billion cuts in Welfare are going to result in more women and children being pushed into poverty. Cuts in access to work provision, the withdrawal of housing benefit to those under 21 and the retention of the bedroom tax among many other attacks means there are very difficult times ahead. 





The government is determined to continue its divide and rule approach, whilst ensuring that the most vulnerable in our society pay the highest price for the banking crisis. It is no accident that alongside these budget cuts come attacks on Trade Union rights, including imposing further restrictions upon the right to strike. That is because the Tories know that Trade Unions will be a major opposition to their plans, and they want to make opposition as difficult as possible.





This is the context in which our Self Organised Groups work to ensure that every voice in the Branch is heard. Long may this continue and I hope that this newsletter helps us to reach more people to encourage their active involvement in UNISON' 





Evelyn Doyle


Branch Secretary	


Manchester UNISON										
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Why do women need Self Organisation?  





Pay and conditions affect all of us don’t they, women and men equally?  And in the Council there isn’t a differentiation between pay on the same grade.  So, why?





Women are:





More likely than men to be part time, and have to organise their working life around the family, both children and older dependants  





More likely than men to work zero contract hours and have to make money stretch





More likely than men to have responsibility for children after a relationship breakdown and have to rely on in-work benefits





More likely than men to be victims of domestic violence, and have to take time off because of injuries or crisis at home because of controlling behaviour





Definitely more likely than men to suffer gynaecological conditions…..





And women are going to bear the brunt more than men from the cuts to public spending, as services they depend on are cut, child benefit is cut for people with more than 2 children, and working tax credit is cut.





For all these reasons, and more, women are more likely than men to be picked on in the workplace, and need a space where they can talk about those issues.
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Manchester Branch’s Women’s SOG has been going three years now.  The women who are part of the group receive regular information relating to all the above. Meetings are held approximately once every two months, and we try to vary the time and venue of these to ensure more women can attend.





And importantly women are activists – the group has got together to go on national demonstrations in London and locally against Austerity.  





Manchester women have attended the last two UNISON National Women’s Conferences, with two women speaking at the conference in February this year.





And the group made a stand against the EDL mobilisation in Manchester, and had a banner identifying us as Manchester UNISON Women Against Fascism – which attracted a lot of positive attention and drew people to us on the day.





Our message to women in the workplace is – A WOMAN’S PLACE IS IN HER UNION!





Now more than ever, we need to get organised. So if there are women in your workplace who are in two minds about joining a trade union, explain about the UNISON women’s group – it may just make their minds up!








Next Women’s Meeting





Tuesday, 28 July 2015, 12.30pm-2.00pm, Branch Office Meeting Room, Room 321, Level 3, Town Hall





Contact


Lesley Lancelott (� HYPERLINK "mailto:l.lancelott@manchester.gov.uk" ��l.lancelott@manchester.gov.uk�)





















































4





SELF ORGANISED GROUPS











EQUALITY 


MATTERS








�





�


Black Members





The on-going work of the Black Members Self Organised Group is primarily focussed on meeting the challenges which arose during its first year – these were as follows:





Engagement with members and potential members


Engagement and being an active presence in the community


Representing UNISON as an effective union and UNISON’s Black members as being an integral part of the union





To this end, we have produced a number of flyers/posters advertising the group and its activities, for example, the event for Black History Month in October 2014 celebrated the contribution of Black people to Britain and British society. 





Further events are currently in the planning for 2015 with a view to linking into the celebrations of the 50th anniversary of the Race Relations Act (1965) that will be taking place in Manchester. 





In achieving this aim, the hope is to improve the profile of the group and also increase its active membership, leading to greater participation. These meetings are a forum for Black members of UNISON to meet and discuss their views/opinions/thoughts in a welcoming atmosphere with like-minded people. 





The above process of the SOG evolution and growth involves the use of different media in addition to the aforementioned posters, for example, the Black Members SOG and its work features regularly on the UNISON Manchester Twitter feed, to extend our reach and hopefully welcome more and more members to our growing collective.





A vital consideration for our group is that in order to be most effective, its true strength lies not in its leadership but in its membership.





The power to optimise your relationship with your union and ensure that your views are heard by your union lies with you. Don’t let the chance pass you by – please join us and add your strength to ours!





























5





SELF ORGANISED GROUPS











EQUALITY 


MATTERS








�





�


Black Members





With this in mind, we heartily welcome anyone who is a Black member of UNISON who would like an opportunity to add your voice and increase our collective strength, both as a SOG and as part of UNISON as a whole.  Meetings are held monthly in the UNISON Branch Office.





Next Black Members Meeting


12 August 2015, 2.00pm-4.00pm, Branch Office Meeting Room, Room 321, Level 3,


Town Hall.





Contacts


Damian Daley  � HYPERLINK "mailto:d.daley1@manchester.gov.uk" ��d.daley1@manchester.gov.uk�


Gloria Buckley  � HYPERLINK "mailto:g.buckley1@manchester.gov.uk" ��g.buckley1@manchester.gov.uk�





Events





Manchester Mega Mela 25-26 July 2015, Platt Fields Park, Rusholme, M14 5LL





National Slavery Memorial Day – 23 August


National Slavery Memorial Day is a national day of remembrance for the abolition of the slave trade.  UNISON was one of the organisations that pushed for this day to be commemorated.  We would like to hear from you if you attend an event commemorating this day.





Black History Month Event – 1 October 2015


‘The Race Relations Act (1965): It’s Legacy’





This year’s event will be held at the West Indian Sports & Social Club, Westwood Street, Manchester, M14 4SW, from 1.00pm-3.00pm.  Main speaker to be confirmed.  Contact Damian Daley/Gloria Buckley for further details and/or if you would like to assist in the organisation of this event.
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Equalities at Local Government Service Group and National Delegates  


Conferences 2015 (some key debates)





Equality Facility Time


This was about equality reps having no legal right to time off to carry out equality duties. The TUC want to see equality reps being treated in the same way as ULRs (Union Learning Reps) with paid time off for training and carrying out their duties.





Domestic Violence, A Gendered Issue


There was a very moving and long debate on victims of domestic violence, with victims speaking out about their personal experiences. There was recognition that men also suffer domestic violence, however the majority of victims are women and girls.





Dismantling the Welfare State – Impact on Black Communities


Highlighted the impact of welfare reform on Black people, as more cuts to welfare benefits are being planned. Disproportionately affects people from Black communities, approximately  2/5ths of whom live in low-income households, twice the rate for white people.





LGBT Rights and Collective Agreements - Challenges faced by LGBT members eg


LGB workers more than twice as likely to be bullied and discriminated against than heterosexual workers. Transgender workers facing even higher levels of discrimination, harassment and bullying.





Disability


Huge gains made in the last two decades to strengthen legal protection for disabled people in employment, goods and service. UNISON is developing a proactive campaign on disability policy to fight the campaign against disabled people, challenge the new Government’s cuts, protect gains on disability rights and resist attacks by the government to roll back the progress of recent years.





Low Pay and Women


Although the majority of employees working in Local Government are women, they are  nevertheless disproportionately represented in lower grades.
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     Viola Robinson					





How long have you been a UNISON member? 


For about 7 years.





Do you have a role within the union eg steward/convenor?


No.





What are your interests? 


I am training to be a counsellor. I was the Chair person for Northmoor Community Group about 2 years ago.





Who is your role model and why? 


I can't say I have a role model. I have never even thought about it. There are things I admire in different people for different things but I can’t say they are my role model. 





Good luck with your counsellor training Viola.











































































































What is your day role?


I am an Administrative Officer within Families, Health and Wellbeing.





However, I am mainly involved with assisting in facilitating project work and finance and still carrying out admin duties.





Who are you?
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Key priorities of the LGBT SOG are to build on what it has already achieved in addition to ensuring the voices of LGBT members are heard. Unfortunately, the Chair has had to stand down from the position due to other commitments and the position is, therefore, now vacant. 





If you are a LGBT UNISON member, interested in becoming involved and leading this SOG, please email Sonia Stewart, Branch Equality Officer  � HYPERLINK "mailto:s.stewart1@manchester.gov.uk" ��s.stewart1@manchester.gov.uk�








LGBT SOG Vacancy





The LGBT SOG was formed in 2014 and a delegate from the SOG was the Manchester Branch LGBT representative at the National LGBT Conference held in Blackpool last year.  The delegate addressed a motion on ‘Kicking Homophobia Out of the World Cup’ (see below).





�





  


Disability





The Government wants to cut the Access to Work programme that helps disabled people to be more independent.  UNISON nationally is urging members to sign a petition opposing such cuts.  For more information go to www.unison.org.uk





___________________________________________________________________________


Deadline


The deadline for comments and articles to be submitted for Issue 2 of this Newsletter is 


25 September 2015.





Comments and articles should be emailed to � HYPERLINK "mailto:s.stewart1@manchester.gov.uk" ��s.stewart1@manchester.gov.uk�
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